

Uplawmoor Community Council

Minutes

Monday 18th February 2019 - Mure Hall Library, 19.30pm

Attendees: Rob Williams (Chair), Ross Leggat (Secretary), Alan Baxter (Treasurer), Ivy Cowan, Charlotte Gordon, Kyle Gordon. No ERC Councillors.

Other Attendees: John McNee (Barrhead News)

	Item	Comments
1	Chairs Opening Remarks	Rob welcomed everyone to the meeting.
2	Apologies	Charles Brindley
3	Approval of January 2019 Minutes	Proposed: AB Seconded: RW
4	Projects	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • <u>Roads & Paths</u> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ A736 <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ▪ Still waiting for works to be carried out to reposition signs and to add new chevron markers to the corner before the bridge – Cllr AC to chase. ▪ Residents have complained about the volume of litter on the A736 – RL to contact ERC report. Cllrs to chase as well. ○ Castburn Path <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ▪ ERC have been in touch confirming that they will remove the old bench and tidy up the verges of the path. ○ Benches <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ▪ Awaiting delivery. ▪ RL to arrange Flatbed van hire after arrival of benches for fitting. ▪ The existing benches at Spunkie and the Glen will be donated back to members of the community. ○ The Glen <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ▪ Email from resident requesting we look at style over fence at far side of glen – After a short discussion, it was agreed that this land is privately owned and we will refer this on to ERC. Cllr's to chase this with ERC, RL to contact East Ayrshire Council. • <u>Village Cleanliness</u> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Dog Fowling Campaign – RL to get content and start on Web & Social Media. • <u>Website</u> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ RW still to complete 'documents' page. • <u>Airspace (Pending)</u> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ New and updated fact sheet on our activities last year to be pulled together and sent round airspace work group. ○ RL to renew domain mapping and look at the domain name.
5	Items Continued from previous meetings	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • <u>Mure Park</u> – 'slow children playing' sign <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ No update yet – RW to follow up. • <u>Laminate large maps</u>

		<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Work in progress. ● <u>Scanning of UCC Archives</u> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ No further update – still a work in progress. ● <u>Plans & Projects for 2019</u> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Village Archive Digitisation & Exhibition <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ▪ RL to start getting quotes for digitisation. Exhibition event to take place after digitisation project complete. ▪ RL to contact Mure Hall and Library to inform them of this project. ○ Village Forum & Calendar <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ▪ RL to start making contact with village groups. ▪ RW to make a start on an agenda. ▪ RL to start looking at village calendar. ○ Uplawmoor Does Christmas 2019 <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ▪ Idea to include as many groups in the village as possible to make decorations etc for the event – use village forum to organise.
6	Planning Report	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● Reference No: 2018/0799/TP. Old Barn Farm, Oldbarn Road, Uplawmoor, East Renfrewshire. Change of use of agricultural shed to workshop (in retrospect) ● Reference No: 2019/0083/TP. 6 Libo Avenue, Uplawmoor, East Renfrewshire, G78 4AL. Erection of raised platform at rear (in retrospect) ● Reference No: 18/0921/PP Erection of a detached dwelling and garage Kyleakin Cottage 1 East Halket U29 Halket From A735 At Lugton To C100 Dunlop/uplawmoor Lugton Kilmarnock East Ayrshire KA3 4EE ● Reference No: 18/0754/AMCPPP Discharge of conditions 1 (A to I inclusive), 2 (Dwelling Design), 3 (Trespass Proof Fencing), 5 (Floor Levels), 6 (Drainage Scheme), 7 (Hard/Soft Landscaping) and 8 (Tree/Shrub Distances) of planning consent 18/0229/PPP (Dwellinghouse) Land Off Lochlibo Road Lugton East Ayrshire ● After brief discussion, It was decided to submit representations for Reference No: 18/0754/AMCPPP supporting the original application, <u>without</u> any discharge of conditions.
7	Matters Arising	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> ● <u>Community Council Membership & Recruitment</u> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ RL Suggested that we write to some of the airspace workgroup members to see if they would like to join the CC. – RL to speak to 3 people who we believe may be interested in joining. ● <u>Welcome Pack</u> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ RL is pulling together a welcome pack for when new councillors join the UCC – this will include copies of the constitution, code of conduct, assets list and a welcome letter. It was agreed that this was a good idea to be sent in an email to any new members to get them up to speed with the community council and our activities. ● <u>Renfrewshire Tapestry Project</u> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Laura Carswell from the Renfrewshire Tapestry project attended the meeting and spoke to us in great detail about the tapestry they are hoping to make as part of this project. ○ They have applied to the Leader fund however need to prove that the local communities support the project. ○ RW to write letter of support & RL to publicise of Web & Social Media ● <u>Village Clean Up 2019</u> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ RW to find out if/when tennis club are planning clean up.

		<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Cycling Project <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ RW informed the meeting about a group to promote cycling in ERC. The next discussion meeting establishing a local cycle forum will be at 6pm on Tuesday Feb 26th at the Bank, Main St, Neilston. A suggested agenda is available from the secretary. • Security & Break ins <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ○ Following discussions about the recent issues in the village (listed below) we have decided the following actions: Work with Neighbourhood Watch to revive their presence in the village; work with the ERC community wardens for security suggestions & increased patrols; work with local police for increased patrols; urge residents to report all suspicious circumstances to the police via 101. We are also looking into purchasing Neighbourhood Watch signs for the village. KG is also looking into the RuralWatch scheme. ○ We are currently aware of the following issues: <ul style="list-style-type: none"> ▪ House Break In (Mure Park) ▪ 2x Car Break In (Mure Park) ▪ Van Break In (Mure Park) ▪ Van Break In (Neilston Road) ▪ Suspicious van & man in gardens (Whole Village)
8	Correspondence	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Tapestry of the Old County of Renfrew – Request for support – RL has responded • CyclingUK – New Development Officer for ERC introducing themselves. • Planning future engagement - Tackling the School Run East Renfrewshire • Bench Plaque • Community Resilience and Local Business - Research Project • A New Regional Transport Strategy for Strathclyde – Briefing and Opportunity to Comment • February News from Paul Masterton MP • Messages with Paul Masterton MP’s secretary re Potholes & Resurfacing • A Consultation on Fireworks in Scotland • Network Meeting Agenda • Barrhead News - Potholes
9	Treasurer’s Report	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • No movement since 28th December. Last cheque written was for the Foodbank with our donation from Lights On 2018. • 30 cheques have been written to refund the payments from the Mure Park broadband fund. RW & AB will distribute and get the relevant signatures.
10	Web & Social Media Report	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • January – 243 Views • Search Terms – Uplawmoor Council Airspace; eastkilbride bus to Uplawmoor; to Arthur Uplawmoor residents Glasgow airport; aurs road closed. • View Locations – UK: 239, US: 2, China: 1, Netherlands: 1
11	Police Report	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • No Police in attendance. No crimes or incidents listed in our monthly report. See earlier item regarding village security.
12	AOCB	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • None
13	Next Meeting	18 th March 2019, 7:30pm in the Mure Hall Library

Person	Action	Date
CG	Organise Cake for the next meeting	18/03/19
Cllr AC	A736 Works	ASAP
All Cllr's	Bring Up state Neilston Road	ASAP
ALL Cllr's	Bring Up litter on A736	ASAP
ALL Cllr's & RL	Bring up style at Glen	ASAP
RL	Dog Fouling Campaign	
RW	Documents page for website	
RW	Pull together updated airspace fact sheet	
RW	Mure Park Sign post	
RL	Find out progress on benches & organise quotes for flatbed hire.	
RW	Write letter of support for tapestry group	ASAP
RW	Write representations for the planning application Reference No: 18/0754/AMCPPP	ASAP
RL	Contact groups re: support for village forum	
RW	Create an agenda for village forum	
RL	Look at domain name and mapping for airspace and renew as appropriate	
RL	Get quotes for village archive digitisation project – also email Mure Hall, Library to let them know about this project.	
RL	Make a start on a monthly 'village calendar'	
RL	Speak to the 3 identified people about possibly joining the CC	
RW	Find out when/if tennis club are planning clean up – we will hold village clean up on same day.	
RL	Get quote for 5x neighbourhood watch signs	
RL	Speak to ERC community wardens re: breakins	
KG	Look into promotion of rural watch within Uplawmoor community	
RW & AB	Distribute Mure Park Refund Cheques	
RL	Speak to Neighbourhood Watch to see how we can support them within the village	